## Herbert Johnson - Vice Chairman Lazy Daze Garavan Glub 13231 Paraiso Road Apple Valley, Ca. 92308 562 884-0008

March 1, 2013

Michael Allen Chief Deputy Clerk of the Board County of Santa Barbara 105 E. Anapamu St. Rm 407 Santa Barbara, Ca 93101

Dear Mr. Allen,

I am writing in response to the recent \$1000 fee increase for the use of the Live Oak facilities for our May outing and the \$2000 fee increase for our December outing. The Lazy Daze Caravan Club has been utilizing your facility twice a year since 1982. We have paid in excess of \$100,000.00 during this period. In addition we usually have about a dozen or more of our members pay to stay the night before at Lake Cachuma Park.

We are a caravan club made up of retired members on fixed incomes that have enjoyed your Live Oak facility through the years but may be forced to look elsewhere in the future. In addition to the increase of approximately 60% in fees we were advised our hosting group of 5 rigs could no longer arrive on Tuesday to set up and prepare for our caravan beginning on Wednesday without paying an additional \$1000. This has been a practice that has existed for many years with no additional fees. There have been many occasions where group hosts have arrived to find the Pavilion needing several hours of cleaning to make it useable. In addition the Camp Host no longer provides trash cans, we have to go get them ourselves to put around the camp. The Camp Host seems to be gone most of the day and unavailable until evening time.

We would like to thank you in advance for any consideration in lowering our fees so that we may continue to enjoy Live Oak as we have in the past. We would also like to be allowed to have 5 rigs arrive on Tuesdays with no additional fees.

Sincerely,

Herbert Johnson

Vice Chairman Lazy Daze Caravan Club